



Thanks Beth!

Many thanks to Beth Dyer for serving on the board for the past three years. Beth was the Treasurer and a strong contributor to the board's work. As a commuter, Beth provided valuable input about the needs of people traveling to work daily on our ferry. will be missed!

Freight should be delivered to the ferry before the noon boat and should identify the recipient.

Events on the Island - Let us Know!

Please let the CTC Office know if you are having group travel on our buses/ferry. We definitely need to know if 15 or more people will be traveling so we make the trip as comfortable as possible for everyone!

Business Office: (207) 846-5227/846-3700 8 Soule Road, PO Box 27 Chebeague Island, ME 04017 ctc@chebeague.net chebeaguetrans.com

CHEBEAGUE TRANSPORTATION COMPANY

What's New at CTC?

CTC Annual Meeting

The Annual Meeting held on 7/19 was well attended. Following are the highlights:

- CTC has officially converted to a 501 (c) (3) non-profit corporation! Because the conversion occurred before the annual meeting, the meeting was officially our first "Members" meeting under the new structure. Outstanding shares in the for-profit company have been converted to donations to the non-profit. Former stockholders can become members of the non-profit for no fee. New members will be charged a \$40 membership fee. Currently, approximately 300 people have become members of the non-profit. If you would like to become a member, notify us by providing your name, address, phone number, and email to the office along with your membership fee (if applicable). Members will receive communications from the company and be eligible to attend the annual membership meeting where they will elect the board of directors. There will be no change in our ferry fare structure except that the current "Stockholder tickets" will be renamed "10 Ride Tickets" and offered at the same price as today.
- CTC has a new auditor (our prior auditor retired). The new auditor, Adam Hobson, visited our office and reviewed our financials and our controls. The result was another good audit. Adam has many non-profit clients, so he will be very helpful as we make the necessary adjustments under our new structure.
- Members were provided an update on the Board's strategic planning efforts, the recent addition of credit card process, and our project to evaluate the long term viability of the Pied Piper.
- Amanda Campbell was congratulated for passing her exam for a 100-ton Captain's license.
- Bud Quinn and Leon Hamilton were recognized for their years of dedicated service to CTC.
- Three directors were elected: Mike Conroy, Geoff Summa, and Specs Eaton.

CTC Officers Elected

The CTC Board held a brief meeting after the Annual Members meeting to elect officers as follows:

Mike Conroy, President; Susan Stranahan, Vice President; Christopher Neumann, Vice President; Sue Sawyer, Treasurer.

Cruising on the Piper

July is over and we had lots of fun on our Fire-Cruise, Clam works Festival Cruise, Nostalgia Night. Special thanks to Amanda who did a fantastic job decorating forNostalgia Night. Unique prizes were awarded to the winners of the trivia contest, dance contest, and best costume!

Join us for

upcoming cruises:

Game Night - 8/9 at 5:30 PM

MS Harborfest Cruise - 8/17 at 11 AM

Casco Bay History Cruise - 9/6 at 5:30P M

Foliage Cruise - 10/12 at 4:30 PM

Ticket Prices

Adult (12+):

\$15 Advance/\$25 Day of Child (6-11)

\$10 Advance/\$15 Day of Under 6 - FREE

